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With both Lise Tucker and Kevin Verratti leaving within the next few weeks we are creating 
protocols to ensure that the business of the district and the technology within the district will continue 
to function appropriately.  We will be looking to get support from the Municipal Association to have 
temporary BA help come in.  Our district technology assistant is working with Mr. Verratti to have 
access to all of the networks and vendors to handle any situation that may arise. 
 
Tonight I will be distributing a request for payment of Technology Infrastructure Funds.  The form 
was due on April 1 but the district has applied for and been granted an extension.  By signing the 
form, you will be approving the receipt of $6,465.60 which funded a portion of the security 
infrastructure that was put in place at WLC.  The project was completed.  Upon receiving the 
signatures of the board, the form will be notarized and sent to the DOE so we can receive the funds. 
 
I have met with the middle school staff along with the school counselors and the administration to 
discuss the different possibilities for creating modifications to the middle school program.  We have 
solidified the schedule for students taking unified arts classes.  This schedule will allow for students 
to take band, chorus and foreign language without missing class time from a major subject area.  As 
noted in the Principals report, the middle school teachers will be creating a pilot program to help 
challenge students.  We will be meeting again soon and the goal is to present a program option to 
parents in early May to get feedback and then bring the program proposal to the school board. 
 
I have met with the Emergency Management team for Wilton which includes representatives from 
the town office, Red Cross, police and fire departments along with a representative from the High 
Mowing School.  The Red Cross has done an inspection of Florence Rideout and the process for 
determining capacity has been completed.  Florence Rideout is the emergency shelter for the Town 
of Wilton.   
 
The interview process has begun and finalist candidates have been forwarded to my office for middle 
school math and science.  The Principals have been given the charge to have all positions brought to 
the board for a vote by the first board meeting in June if not sooner.  The initial interviews for 
Business Administrator were held on Wednesday April 3rd.  The board will be presented with 
candidates for the Business Administrator and Technology Director as soon as possible. 
 
Currently we have the following positions open: 
 
 Special Education Teacher    9 candidates 
 Middle School Mathematics    10 candidates 
 Middle School Science     8 candidates 
 Middle/High School Art     7 candidates 
 Middle/High School Physical Education/Health  10 candidates 
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 High School English     9 candidates 
Elementary Teacher     31 candidates 
Food Service Director     6 candidates 

 Business Administrator     9 candidates 
Technology Director     Just posted 


